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Minutes 
Public Services Board
City of Marion
Tuesday, May 21, 2013


Present:, Mark Morgan, Tom Padley, and Colleen Prokop
Absent:  Kevin Morgan and Bill Jones
Staff: Ryan Miller, Diane Toy



1. Approval of April Minutes.
1. Review of Citizen Claims Review.
1. Update on Alternative Fuels Projects.
1. Discussion on Policies for Traffic Control for Community Events. 
1. Old/New Business.
1. Adjournment.
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ITEM 1 Call to Order
Colleen Prokop called to order the regular meeting of the Public Service Board on Tuesday, May 21, 2013 at 12:10 PM. A motion to approve the April 2013 minutes was made by Mark Morgan, seconded by Tom Padley, Motion carried.

ITEM 2 Review of Citizen Claim
Jason & Sara Rael 2100 Catherine Court 447-1322(H) or 393-3499 (W)
The PS Board has denied the request to replace the mailbox with the decorative mailbox that was there at the cost of $49.80 and adhere to the City policy on mailbox replacement of compensation of $25.00 or replaced with a standard metal white or black mailbox and wood post. We replaced the mail box with the standard metal box and wood post Resident will be contacted via phone. A motion to deny the request was made by Tom Padley, seconded by Colleen Prokop and agreed on by all present board members. Motion carried. 
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ITEM 3 Update on Alternative Fuel Project
Midwest Energy Solutions of Kansas City has been in talks with Ryan about a slow fill station to be used to fill  2 vehicles  (F-250 trucks) when converted, to be used as a test to see how they work, each truck with be fitted with a 9 gallon tank. Will set up as a duel fuel conversion to see how it works and will look into 20 gallon tank. Ryan also told the PS Board about credits that the Federal Government gives companies for using natural gas to run their fleet. We will be doing the conversion and testing within 2 months.

ITEM 4 Discussion on Policies for Traffic Control for Community Events
Ryan talked to the PS Board about how PS Department has been asked by Charity and for profit clubs to do traffic control for marathons and ½ marathons. Ryan likes the idea of having Public Service workers volunteering and given Comp time, this way we know the items are set up properly and returned in good condition. The question raised is should we charge a fee for this service? What if the project is for charity? What if it is a for profit group? Areas of concern are do we set a flat  fee, safety concerns, are traffic lights set on red flash, the use of type 3 barricade used correctly, and a need for traffic control is a concern. In the future the request will be brought before the PS Board to approve. Ryan will come up with a set of proposed fees for the PS Board to approve.  A motion to move forward with the proposal was made by Mark Morgan, seconded by Tom Padley and all in favor. Motion carried.  
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ITEM 5 Old / New Business
We are having problems with the pavers placed downtown, the City is having a meeting with the Manufacturer, they suggested that we not plow them, so they will not chip. The joints run parallel with the water flow so the sand is running off, The project has not been accepted by the city at this time.
New construction is starting on the High Building.

ITEM 6 Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 by Colleen Prokop and seconded by Bill Jones. Motion carried.
Next PSB meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 11, 2013.
  
Respectfully submitted by:

_____________________
Ryan Miller
Public Service Director

RM/dpt
